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"And this is the confidence that we have
in him, that, if we ask any thing according
to his will, he heareth us." (1 John 5:14)
We are so thankful that our God hears
and answers prayer, and we are thankful
for faithful friends and supporters who
pray for us. Thank you for you praying!

One of the worst things that we could

have ever heard
at BIO we heard
in February. Joel
Desir, one of our
missionaries, had §
been kidnapped.
We thank the
Lord for answer-
ing our prayers |©
for wisdom, for
protection, and
for the release of &

our missionary. We also thank the Lord
that after a time of care and rest our mis-
sionaries have returned to Haiti. Please
continue to pray for Joel and Lottie Desir.
God has used them to plant two growing
churches. A third church has been start-
ed. Thank you for praying!

Our first BIO Missionary Table Talk was a
success. We are planning our second Ta-
ble Talk in conjunction with our BIO Fall
Meeting. Dr. William Duttry has agreed
to be our keynote speaker this year. You
can visit www.biomeetings.org for more
information. Thank you for praying!

We always appreciate the opportunity to
minister to missionaries through BIO's

SMART Ministry. | had
the opportunity to
teach on cultural ad- :
justment and share my :
experience as a mis-
sionary in  Samoa.
Thank you for praying!

| mentioned in our last prayer letter that
Nicole was having knee replacement sur-
gery. The surgery was successful and,
outside of a few difficulties, she is well on
her way to recovery. She is planning to
have the other knee replaced in July.
Thank you for praying!

Nicole and | are caring for both of our
moms. My mom is doing well, living inde-
pendently, but close to us. Nicole’s mom
has dementia and will be moving in with
us this weekend. Thank you for praying!

Jeremiah will be working this summer at
Pensacola Christian College and begin
classes again in the fall. Abby is finishing
up her sophomore year at Lakeway Chris-
tian Academy. Thank you for praying!

I am currently planning another missions
conference that will take place inside
Avon Park Correctional Institute in Flori-
da. This conference will take place at the
end of July. Several of our BIO missionar-
ies will be participating in this conference
with me. We will also hear from the mis-
sionaries that the church within the pris-
on supports via video. There is a lot to
pull together to make this conference a
success. Plus, there is a new chaplain.
Thank you for praying!

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. We love you and pray for you!

John10:16 “And other sheep [ have, which are not of this fold: them also I must bring,

and they shall hear my voice; and there shall be one fold, and one shepherd.”




